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Welcome and Introductions

Rich Bowe called the meeting to order.  All members introduced themselves.  

Director Raquel Mazon Jeffers welcomed everyone.

Review of February Minutes

There was one correction (Steve Liga instead of Lisa)

Review of minutes approved

Presentation

There was a presentation “Housing First and Special Needs Housing Trust Fund” by 

Patti Holland from the Division of Mental Health Services, Office of Housing and Community Development.

The presentation focused on Supportive Housing, which is a Lease Based (permanent) housing option.  Ms. Holland discussed wellness and recovery and how it ties into the supportive housing model.  She explained that supportive housing is access to affordable permanent housing with flexible supportive services (i.e. treatment).  There was much discussion about the fact that treatment was an option and not a mandate.  In addition, Ms. Holland explained that supportive housing crosses all services.  There was discussion pertaining to how important housing is to a person’s well being.  She also advised that there were different models.

Raquel advised the PAC that Human Services Acting Commissioner Jennifer Velez submitted a letter to HMFA designating substance abuse as a qualifying condition for eligibility to the Special Needs Housing Trust Fund.  
Vera Sansone talked briefly about the difference of supportive housing in NYC. 

Ed Diehl discussed the dilemma for women and children residing in long-term treatment.

There were handouts that explained programs in detail and also websites to get more information:  www.csh.org  and   www.shanj.org
Election of New Officers

Rich Bowe announced the slate of new officers.  The members voted.

The new officers are as follows:
Chair

Manny Guantez






Vice Chair
Linda Voorhis






Secretary
Evelyn Sullivan

Directors Report

Raquel advised that DAS’ treatment plan to the Governor and Legislature for the Needle Exchange legislation has received great reviews.

Raquel announced that Dr. Baxter, DAS’ Medical Director, is President Elect for the National Association of ASAM Physicians.

Raquel announced that at the next GCADA meeting (4/27/07) DAS will be airing clips from the recent HBO Addictions documentary.  She stated that DAS has invited the various Department members and designees to the viewing.  In addition, Acting Commissioner Jennifer Velez and Raquel will be discussing Policy Issues, Lisa Mojer-Torres will be discussing the consumer perspective, and Dr. Douglas Bruce from Yale who runs a Mobile Suboxone Program will be a guest speaker.

Ed Diehl recommended inviting Dr. Ron Hunsicker from NAATP since not everyone in the field is as thrilled with the special.  Dr. Hunsicker has extensive research.

Raquel announced some position changes at DAS:


Harry Reyes is Director of Licensing and Construction


Suzanne Borys is Director of Research


Mollie Brodsky-Greene is Deputy Director of Quality Assurance.  She will oversee 
programmatic pieces of DAS, including Treatment and Prevention and will begin at DAS 
April 30, 2007.

In addition, Raquel Mazon-Jeffers is officially the Director of DAS.

Raquel stated the Director of Prevention position has been posted.

Raquel also announced that the Health and Life Safety awards were sent out last week.

Raquel advised the PAC members that the next tentative scheduled quarterly provider meetings are scheduled for 6/27/07 and 6/28/07.

Finally, Raquel also stated that the Federal government has announced a change in NJ’s position in the Northeast Addiction Technology Transfer Center (ATTC) and that we are slated to be moved to the Central East ATTC.  This is why no action has occurred in getting new members to that committee.

Committee Reports

Fee For Service (FFS) Committee

Lew Borsellino advised they met in March.  Lew stated that FFS is a better incentive and saves money.  He shared that the Committee reviewed that DAS providers that already participate in significant Substance Abuse FFS i.e. Medicaid, SAI, Drug Court, and DUII.

Committee discussed the goal of FFS that is to increase utilization and pay only for services rendered.  They discussed that FFS should include the following component:

Must be defined by a quality standard of care, what services and add-ons are we purchasing to attain specified client outcomes, where does FFS fail, make sense (pros and cons).  Does it make sense to move to FFS in mature market or immature market i.e. if a program is fully utilizing (FFS?) potential to address regional issues i.e. salaries, bilingual.

Lew advised that the next steps would be the following:

Set a strong foundation for partnership – where does FFS balance State/Provider 

relationship.

Identify necessary research i.e. what is needed to coordinate care.

Review desired outcomes and encounter reports.

Identify other building blocks necessary.

Lew stressed that DAS is not looking to do a complete conversion to FFS.

Lew also mentioned that with the exception of Medicaid, FFS is not an entitlement.

Lew reiterated that we must identify the research needed to make the transition appropriate.

Ann recommended including the Deaf and Hard of Hearing.

Raquel stated she is starting to develop encounter data and Charlie stated that they are integrating encounter data as part of NJ-SAMS.  This will help to capture data on the price of a unit of service.

There was discussion about the Capital Study and Raquel stated there were some flaws in the Capital Study.  Ed wanted to know what were the flaws and Raquel said she will get the information out to the PAC.

Manny asked that the FFS committee include screening and assessment.  There was extensive discussion about understanding the unit of service for different agencies.

Ed wanted to discuss the rates associated with Fee For Service and Raquel clarified that this was not the forum for this discussion.

Indicators and Outcomes Committee

Suzanne stated that the Committee had two meetings.  She stated that they would like to have representation from Prevention and that Alysa will now join the group.  Raquel stated that when Mollie comes aboard she would be also be assigned to that group.

Suzanne discussed NOMS and stated that NOMS is good as a Federal measure but not for the agency level.  She discussed the need to benchmark against modalities and to develop meaningful measures at the provider level.  She stated that there were issues of long-term outcomes.  Current data is on admissions and intakes.  The committee suggested, wherever possible, to build in long-term outcomes.  There was talk about attaching it to special populations.

Co-Occurring Committee

Vicki Fresolone stated the committee met twice.  She stated that the committee discussed prioritizing the issues i.e. access to care and admission policies.  She discussed that the committee was planning to develop a survey over the next 6 weeks to the providers with the goal to determine what agencies have the ability to assess and treat.  In addition, the committee is working on a user-friendly co-occurring manual primarily to substance abuse agencies.  She discussed that there is a manual but it was more mental health focused.  Vicki talked about the preliminary steps that the committee is working on currently to develop general guidelines for working with co-occurring clients.  Vicki also mentioned that she would be contacting the Certification Board to find out information about the “old” MICA certification.  Rich Bowe mentioned that NJ was the 1st State to offer the MICA certification and he offered to work on this with the committee.

Workforce Development Committee
Dona Sinton stated that they have no report.  They were having their first meeting after the PAC meeting today.

Additional Information
Linda Voorhis stated that not enough people are certified in our State and this is placing a hardship on agencies.  Raquel stated that she has been investigating this and that since the certification is now under DCA it is a large bureaucracy to work with.  Raquel offered to look into this.

Barry Johnson mentioned that the DUI Task Force completed its work and report and it will be out sometime next week.  He asked to be placed on the agenda at the next PAC meeting to discuss the report.

Rich Bowe and Joanne Furze thanked everyone for their time on the PAC.

Meeting was adjourned.

Next meeting is Friday, May 18, 2007, at 10:00 a.m.

